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September 2019  
Welcome Back!

It gives me great pleasure to welcome everyone back to school after the summer break. The children have impressed me enormously this week with their levels of energy and enthusiasm and their positive and happy attitudes. I would like to offer an especially warm welcome to children and families who are new to us this September and l look forward to getting to know you in the days and weeks to come.

September Curriculum Meetings

Just a reminder that we have our important Curriculum meetings on Monday and Tuesday next week, and we would love to see as many of you as possible there. The meetings present you with a great opportunity to meet the teachers and teaching assistants who will be working with your children this year, find out about what your children will be doing each day in school, learn more about the curriculum for the year ahead and understand more about our expectations and approaches regarding issues such as reading, homework, behaviour etc. The dates and times of the meetings are as follows:

Year 6: Monday 9h September, 4.30pm (including Secondary Transfer)

Year 5: Monday 9th September, 3.45pm 
Year 4: Tuesday 10th September, 4.30pm

Year 3: Tuesday 10th September, 3.45pm

A crèche is provided for younger children on both evenings.

Daily Mindfulness Sessions
Each day begins with a mindfulness session from 8.45am to 9.00am. These sessions have the potential to dramatically improve the well-being and mental health of our children, and to ensure that they have a calm start to the day. Parents are invited to send in a colouring book or puzzle book for children to keep and use in school for these short sessions.    

Pastoral Support

Pastoral support from your child’s class teacher or teaching assistant is available each morning from 8.30am to 8.55am. Please come into school during this time if there are any issues you wish to discuss, or if your child is unhappy in school. Alternatively, appointments can be made with class teachers through the school office. 
Welcome Event for Year 3 Parents and Parents New to our School

Our school PTA, The BFG (Brackenwood Fundraising Group), will be organising and hosting an event to welcome and introduce themselves to parents who are new to our school. This will take place on Friday 20th September, between 3.00pm and 4.00pm. There will be further information to follow. 
Lunch Invitation for Y3 Parents and Parents new to our School

All parents of children who are new to us this term are invited to sample a school dinner on Wednesday 2nd October. Please make sure the date is in your diary. Further information will follow. 

Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Programme for Years 5 and 6
All of our Year 5 and 6 classes will be taking part in an essential life skills programme this term. The one hour sessions will take place over a five-week period and teach the children the importance of having a positive mental well-being. These sessions begin on Tuesday 10th September for Year 5 and on Tuesday 5th November for Year 6.
Living Streets Walk to School Challenge 

This year we will be encouraging children to participate in our Walk to School Challenge. There will be an assembly in school next week to introduce the children to the programme, and I will be writing to parents again soon with further information. 
Action Jackson

We are very excited about welcoming Action Jackson, an inspiring and engaging motivational speaker, back to our school once again later this month. He will be taking a whole school assembly and running workshops in both Year 5 classes. He was extremely popular with the children when he visited earlier in the year, and it promises to be a very exciting morning once again.
Extra-Curricular Activities

I am delighted to see that many of our children have already signed up for their Autumn term clubs. While many of the clubs are full, and others are filling quickly, it is not too late to sign your children up. I would encourage you to ensure that your child participates in at least one extra-curricular activity as doing so can have a significant impact on their confidence and self-esteem. Please can I ask you to ensure that we have received any payments for clubs before the club starts, and definitely no later than Friday 13th September. If payment has not been received by this date, then your child will need to relinquish the place for somebody on the waiting list. This is likely to cause distress and is therefore not something we wish to have to do. Thank you for your cooperation.
Music Lessons
Just a reminder that we offer a range of music lessons on piano, guitar, keyboard, violin, flute, clarinet, trumpet and saxophone. Please contact the school office if you are interested. All music lessons begin next week.
Open Evening and Parent Consultations
We will be holding an Open Evening on Tuesday 15th October (3.45pm – 6pm). You are invited to come into school with your child to speak to your child’s teacher and look through your child’s work. In addition, there will be the opportunity to meet school governors, music teachers, Premier Sports coaches and sample the food from our school canteen. Please make sure the date is in your diary, and look out for further information on its way soon.
Our Open Evening should provide the opportunity for parents to find out how well their children are progressing in class. However, if parents feel that they would prefer to attend an individual parent consultation, this will remain an option. 
INSET Days and Staff Training

Our first two INSET days of the school year took place on Monday 2nd September and Tuesday 3rd September. Themes covered across the two days included strategies for supporting the personal development and welfare of our pupils, techniques for developing children’s understanding and awareness of their rights, and increasing our own understanding and awareness of the needs of children who have experienced trauma. 

School Uniform

Please be aware that we are able to provide good quality second-hand items of school uniform for very minimal costs. Please enquire at the school office if interested. 

School Office

The school office can become extremely busy at any time during the school day, particularly when parents are picking up or dropping off. I would like to remind parents that we have Drop-Off Bins for forgotten PE kits or lunch boxes and a letter-box for handing in reply slips, letters etc. These can be found just inside the front entrance. When using either, please ensure that items are clearly labelled with your child’s name and class. 
Attendance and Absence
In an effort to ensure that low attendance does not present a barrier to learning for any of our children, and in order to maximise opportunities in regards to their achievement, I will be tracking pupil attendance very closely this term. My aim is to ensure that no child’s attendance falls below 90%. Please help us to achieve this by getting your child into school whenever you can, and avoiding or minimising requests for authorised absence. Thank you.
If you do need to inform us that your child is absence, please remember that we have an email address specifically for this purpose: absence@brackenwood-junior.wirral.sch.uk.

Autumn Term Diary Dates

A full list of diary dates for the Autumn term is provided below.

	Wednesday 4th September
	Children return to school

	Thursday 5th September
	Photographer in school

	Monday 9th September
	Curriculum Meetings for Year 5 (3:45) and Year 6 (4:30)

	Tuesday 10th September
	Curriculum Meetings for Year 3 (3:45) & Year 4 (4:30)

Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Programme begins (Year 5)

Farmer Andrew visit to Y3

	Monday 16th September
	Barnstondale Residential for Year 4

	Monday 23rd September
	Action Jackson Assembly (9:10) and Year 5 workshops

	Tuesday 1st October 
	PGL Residential for Year 6

	Monday 7th October
	Year 3 visit to Storeton Woods

	Tuesday 15th October
	Open Evening for Parents 3.45pm-6pm

	Wednesday 16th October
	Year 5 visit to Speke Hall

	Thursday 17th October
	Year 4 visit to Chester

	Friday 18th October 
	Year 3 Harvest Assembly and coffee morning

	Monday 21st October
	Year 6 Swimming all week (non-swimmers) 

	Monday 28th October
	Half Term

	Monday 4th November
	4K swimming all week

	Tuesday 5th November
	Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Sessions begin (Year 6)

	Thursday 7th November 
	Year 6 visit to Styal Mill

	Friday 8th November
	Year 3 visit to Port Sunlight

	Thursday 14th November
	Year 6 (one class) visit to Jaguar Landrover

	Friday 15th November 
	Year 6 (one class) visit to Jaguar Landrover

	Monday 18th November
	Book Fair (all week)

	Thursday 28th November
	Flu Vaccinations Year 3-6

	Wednesday 11th December
	Carol Concerts 9:30am and 2:00pm

	Thursday 12th December
	Carol Concert 2:00 pm

	Wednesday 18th December
	Christmas Fair & Santa Visit – in house

Children’s Christmas Lunch

	Thursday 19th December
	Pantomime Floral Pavilion – Snow White (10am start)

	Friday 20th December
	Last day of term
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